SUAA Board Meeting
Tuesday, February 2, 2016 

Wesley United Methodist Church

10:00 a.m.
Those present-  McLean, Belles, Pano, Maguire, Brown, Richmond,  Jones, Farr, McLaughlin, Thompson,  Werling 
The meeting was called to order by the president, Jackie Thompson. 
The minutes of December, 2015 were approved using email during January, 2016 by consensus of the board.
The treasurer’s report was approved as written. McLean/Pano   The yearend report was also approved as written. McLean/Pano 
Announcements/reports included:  

· The Spring Annual Meeting will be held April 26, 2016 at Wesley United Methodist Church.
Membership/Recruiting – no report.
S.A.T.- no report.

State SUAA-McGuire identified a discussion of benefits that was held at the state board level.  

WIU Human Resources Update- Farr identified that insurance changes at the State level are coming.  She identified that Cigna insurance is 18 months behind on payments to individuals and medical providers.  

Pano reported there continues to be an impasse in Springfield between the Governor and legislature.  The State of Illinois still does not have a budget after 8 months.  Cuts are being made at State Universities.  He also gave a legal fund update.  He fielded questions from board members.  The governor would like to lower pension costs to the State.  Pano reviewed current legislation. Senator Sullivan will be retiring at the end of his current term.  It was suggested that we invite him to the Annual Spring meeting and recognize his service to WIU.  SUAA Action information was identified. 
Belles identified the next newsletter news items will be needed in late March.  He also identified that Cheryl is doing a great job constructing the newsletter.
Foundation Report- No report. 
Technology Report- no report.
New business- The nominating committee of  Jones, Ch.; McLean; Brown; and McLaughlin will secure a slate of officers for the 2016-2017 year.  Board members are reminded to help clean up after today’s meal.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.  Belles/McLean
Jackie Richmond, Secretary

